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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, February 13, 2009
ROOM B127 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Mark Comeau
There were no minutes from previous meeting (12/12/08); chairperson will submit a synopsis at a later date.  
DEAN’S REPORT 

Proposal to restructure Academic Division was shared; hope to have it implemented by next Fall.  Looking for feedback from faculty.  This was done largely in part due to the fact that the Humanities Department is the largest with the exception of perhaps the Technologies Dept.  This plan was discussed with President Jones who gave her approval.  This proposal separates Writing/Rhetoric from other more traditional Humanities subjects.  It is not unusual as this structure is used at other colleges.  A meeting was held with those departments/individuals involved to let them know what is happening.  Anticipate having this restructure process completed by the end of the semester.  This will involve having another department chair.  Dean Branchini noted that she is open to feedback; this restructure is long overdue.  Some real good synergy can come from this restructuring.
There will be Program of Study issues that are being worked out as well as GenEd assessment implications.  Outcomes-based GenEd is the ultimate goal.   There is a set of eight competencies to work with; therefore relationships between departments are very important.  Steve Neufeld will be continuing to work on this.  There is a workshop being held at TRCC on March 6 on the topic of GenEd Assessment.  A group of faculty and staff will be attending a conference in Baltimore at the end of February on GenEd Assessment.  Patrick Knowles asked if there would be coordination with other accredited programs.  Dean Branchini acknowledged that people in all departments would be included so that when NEASC comes again they will see the effort being put forth.  The Department of Higher Ed and NEASC are requiring us to encompass outcomes based assessments.
There are scheduling issues for Fall with the ongoing construction and room availability.  We may have to use weekends more as we need to keep our course offerings up.  Phil Mayer asked about the use of trailers; Dean Branchini noted that this has been discussed, but that the cost is not viable.  Mark Comeau stated that a class being offered on a Saturday for five hours would cause the course to be over in 12 weeks rather than 16 – questionable.

INFORMATIVE 

Reading Task Force Report – Marcie Burch and Jen Seelhorst co-chairs, presented the Task Force’s findings on the Title III Year One Report.   Other members of the Task Force (Maria Angelos, Brian Kennedy; Peter Patsouris; Leslie Samuelson; Rhonda Spaziani and Barbara Yanofsky) were acknowledged for their participation in this task force.  A powerpoint presentation was given outlining the Definition of Developmental Education, Goals of Developmental Education, Overview of Terms, The History of Developmental Education, Centralized versus Decentralized Programs, Placement & Assessment – Best Practices, NEASC (overview), Best Practices for Developmental Education, Current TRCC Developmental Sequence, The Writing Center and  Projected Timeline for Reading Task Force Recommendations. 

The goal of the Reading Task Force is: By the 2011-2012 Academic Year, Three Rivers Community College will begin piloting a revised Developmental English sequence.  The Humanities Department will offer a comprehensive decentralized developmental English program that is certified by the National Association of Developmental Educators.  In addition, The Writing Center will also have NADE certification and will be provided funding to hire and train professional developmental English tutors.  Data will be collected, tracked and analyzed in both the initial and primary phases of this transition, to demonstrate that these changes are effective in terms of student persistence and retention.  
The Reading Task Force recommends the following for the Writing Center:

· NADE Certification be acquired for the Writing Center

· Hiring professional developmental English tutors for the Writing Center

· Extensive training for these tutors in outcomes for Reading, Writing and Speaking at the developmental level.  In addition, tutors should receive training in cognitive theory, learning styles and strategies for working with English Language Learners.

· Requiring that the professional tutors train and oversee the tutoring conducted by peer tutors in The Writing Center.

· To purchase a program that will allow the Writing Center Director to tract tutees according to student Banner ID numbers (Boylan, et. Al.).

It was noted that there is no exit exam for COU 024 and ENG 100 does not transfer, but yet we award 3 credits.  This is something that needs to be looked into.  Jen shared writing samples from students in her 094 class. 
Please send any comments to anyone of the Reading Task Force members.  A binder with a copy of the PowerPoint presentation, research and other developmental education material is available with a sign out sheet in Marcie Burch’s office.  
Thank you to Jen, Marcie and the rest of the Reading Task Force for a job well done!

IT-Library - To date four departments have reported back to Bill Dopirak (Chair of Governance) their position on this.  More to come at a later date.
DISCUSSION:

TASC Overview – Dave Ferreira – Looking for additional funds, grants and any other monies available.  Review committee members will be meeting on department level soon.  Members of the Review Committee are:  

Dave Ferreira

Jon Brammer

Matt Burbine

Brian Kennedy

Meg Wicsher

Jean Skiba

Communication– Mark Comeau will chair this task force.  He has canvassed faculty about communication within the college/division.  We need to be able to discuss; need a new vehicle that is inclusive, effective with good intent to the good of the college.  Being collegial with others and supervisors is a necessity as is honesty.  If interested in serving on this task force, send an email to Mark or stop by for a chat. 
Mark stated that he is waiting for an electronic copy of the PowerPoint presentation from Professional Day activities.  Issues to be discussed are:

· Need for effective communication

· Better organizaed

· Better defined structure for communication

· Modeling behavior/clear instructions

· Meaningful feedback – colleagues/students

· Scholarly circles – anyone interested please give a call or drop an email or stop by.

 OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

-  
Will Hare - Thanks to all who donated and participated in his Rowing Challenge/Fundraiser today for   Heifer International.  He raised a total of $625.00!!!  Check you email for details.  If you were not able to stop by, he will be taking donations until the end of the month.  Checks are to be made out to Heifer International.                                                                                                                                                             
· Dave Ferreira noted that there is still on spot available for anyone wishing to attend the Kellogg Institute in Boone, North Carolina.  It is a 4 week program on developmental education.  Marcie Burch and Gayla Holmes attended last year and both claim it was a fabulous experience!  If interested or you would like more information, please let Dave know. 
· LAB’s 1st Monday Brown Bag Lunch will be hosted by Diba Khan-Bureau on Monday, March 2nd – Green & Sustainability is the topic for the 11:00 presentation.  Students are welcome.  
· Peter Patsouris – the CFT is sponsoring a special event before March Academic Division meeting.  Lunch will be served.
· Brian Kennedy – Academic Advising Committee meeting will be held on Tuesday.  Will send email with time and location.
· Phil Mayer – Trailblazers will be going on hike on 2/28 meeting at the Clock Tower at 9:00 a.m.   If interested in joining them, please contact Bill Dopirak.
· Tony Benoit – Ski Club will be leaving today at 3:30 for an evening of skiing.  $35.00 per person.

· There is a Title III online newsletter link.

· Resurrecting the green effort at TRCC.  What’s Green at TRCC? Link is on Mark Comeau’s webpage.  Diba and Mark are linked in this effort.  There is a lot going on at TRCC that we are already doing.  Continuing Ed. with coordination from Jessie McCoy and Marge Valentin are also very involved.

· Tricia Sauter – There is a great discrepancy in temperature throughout the building that needs to be addressed.  Some areas are too hot.  Mark Comeau noted that there is still a lot of balancing left to do.  He also noted that we do not have a total certificate of occupancy, so a lot will be left to do.
· Jessie McCoy – Can’t wait 2-4 years for credit courses, look to Continuing Ed. for green courses/activities.

· Chris Hammond – Fred Knowles won the Slam Poetry competition at the Hygienic recently.  Congratulations, Fred!

· Continuing Ed Entrepreneurial Series will begin on this coming Tuesday.  Bill turner, VP of AT&T will be here on Thursday to discuss Communication in the Workplace (2/25 &2/26).

· Elizabeth Hall, an adjunct, will be doing online courses in Art.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:25 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, March 6, 1:00 p.m. in Room C-101.
